
 
 
 

Information to Students on Resumption from End of Year 
Break 

 
1. All students are expected to resume back to campus on/before 

Saturday, 6th of January, 2024  
2. Students staggered resumption is as scheduled below:  

 

College Date 

(i) College of Engineering 
(ii) College of Law  

January 4, 2024  

(iii) College of Medicine and Health Sciences 
(iv) College of Sciences  

January 5, 2024  

(v) College of Social and Management Sciences 
(vi) College of Pharmacy  

January 6, 2024  

 
3. Late resumption shall attract a penalty of N100,000 (One 

Hundred Thousand Naira only) starting from Monday 8th 
January, 2023.  

4. Continuous Assessment Test is mandatory and shall be 
conducted in all courses from Monday 8th – Friday 12th, 
January 2024. 

5. Upon resumption, all students are expected to appropriately 
tag their luggage with the following details: (Name, Matric 
Number, Department, Hostel, Room Number and Phone 
Number).    

6. All students shall present their luggage for routine checks by 
the security officers.  

7. All security checks shall be carried out in the presence of the 
owner of luggage.  



8. Students are reminded that the University has zero tolerance 
for possession, consumption or dealing in prohibited 
substances. Prohibited substances are clearly stated in the 
Students Handbook and punishment may attract expulsion 
from the University. 

9. Prohibited items found in possession of students shall be 
confiscated and such student shall appear before the Students 
Disciplinary Committee (SDC). 

10. All students shall conform to the compulsory medical 
screening (N5,000 to be pre-paid online).  

11. Students shall present the evidence of payment of at least 50% 
of their respective School Fees before they can proceed for 
medical screening. 
  

12. We take this opportunity to request students who have 
neglected or/ and omitted to claim their luggage and left 
them at the back of the ABUAD pavilion (Main Gate) to 
collect them unfailingly on resumption. 

 
On behalf of the Chancellor, Council, Senate, and the University 
Management, we welcome our students back from the end of year 
break and wish them all a Prosperous New Year and a very 
successful academic session 
 
 
 
Management 
28 December 2023 


